Jeep grand cherokee air conditioning problems

Jeep Grand Cherokee owners have reported 23 problems related to air conditioner under the
equipment category. The most recently reported issues are listed below. Also please check out
the statistics and reliability analysis of Jeep Grand Cherokee based on all problems reported for
the Grand Cherokee. For the past 2 weeks my radio changes stations back and forth, the air
conditioner goes high to low real fast but today really scared me I put on my blinker to turn left
and it started switching right to left and the car behind me was fixing to go around me on the
right side and when it switched to the right it scared him and he slammed on his breaks and the
car behind him almost hit him. Also, sometimes when I put it in reverse it kinda jumps into
reverse. The back arch hasn't been wanting to close either when I push the button all of the
thugs happen while just starting it to going anywhere. See all problems of the Jeep Grand
Cherokee. After only miles my engine started sputtering and had to pull over. By the time we
stopped the car the sputtering was violently shaking the vehicle. We had to get it towed only for
the dealer ship to take several hours to replace a spark plug. I was driving on the I highway east
bound at normal speed in motion, when suddenly my car began slowing down dramatically, I
did the best I could quickly to get off on the shoulder, suddenly all of my electrical system
voltage droped disabling my systems ,then I began feeling heat coming from the air conditioner
and area's of the car I, quickly tried to open my windows but was unsuccessful to front windows
, I quickly released my seatbelt to a ready to evacuate the car , I was frightened scared but
happy the I didnt cause an accident to me and others. I was parked and when I went started my
car the air conditioner air felt hot - I quickly realized the air was blowing and stayi g hot, not
cooling down. My Jeep Grand Cherokee only has 39, miles and the airconditioner has gone out.
I called my redlands CA dealer, they said it is no longer covered under the basic 36, mile
warranty. It's too soon for a major component like air conditioning to go out!. At miles, my air
conditioning system began to hiss and not operate fully. I am told it has a leak in the system but
as I look online, this is a common Jeep problem for models. They are recommending a system
replacement on a 4 yr old vehicle at the time of first occurrence. Normal wear and tear. No off
road use. It's not isolated. Air conditioning messed up so we took it in. Was told it is the
evaporator coil needs to be replaced. The part is on national back order which sounds to me
like this is an issue a lot of Jeep owners are dealing with. The air conditioning blows hot air and
makes a sound like it is cutting off and then back on. It happens whether we are parked or in
motion. We have less than 30, miles on our car too so this seems like it's just a problem that is
happening with this particular vehicle. I purchase my Jeep Grand Cherokee with 5. For nearly
two years it was fine but then it started stalling. It stalled at least 15 times in the last year. There
is no indication the car has stalled until you try to accelerate, steer, or brake, as the air
conditioner and radio remain unaffected. I've taken the Jeep to my dealership numerous times
and they have been unable to resolve the issue. They first thought it was a fuel pump so they
put a new fuel pump in. A few weeks after installing a fuel pump it stalled again so I brought it
back and they reinforce the connection. A few weeks later it stalled again so they had me bring
the car in and they attached a black box to it that functions much like an airplane's black box
which recordes data. I drove it around without incident for about 5 weeks and we thought we
had the problem solved. Of course 2 weeks later it stalled again so I brought it back. They
reinstall the black box and had their work is used the Jeep as their daily commute trying to trip
a code. It took a while but about a month later they finally got a code for a wiring issue.
Fortunately, since it wasn't covered in my extended warranty, and at great expense to them,
they replaced the main wiring harness. It worked for about 6 weeks and then stalled again. They
said they've done everything they know to do and offered to give me a high trade-in value for
the Jeep to get me out of this unsafe vehicle. I keep getting a message that states the system
needs maintenance. Shortly after I started getting that message, when starting my Jeep my
screen will stay blank for about minutes before coming on. When it is blank the vehicle will
switch between air conditioning and heat, high fan and low fan speed. When the screen is blank
I am unable to do anything. Even using the buttons below the screen do not work. Radio does
not come on when car starts. The air conditioning will also not turn on at times when this is
happening. The dash has also been effected at times, not lighting up. The radio has come on
while driving. The car can be driven but no features from the radio panel. Getting indications
that elect- brake problem indications, skid control indications, and air conditioner not working.
The air conditioning went out on my Jeep Grand Cherokee. Apparently this is a common
problem with these vehicles. Upon further examination by the repair technician that's what
needed to be replaced. I asked if they replace the evaporator with the same part and he said no,
they now use a different sku replacement evaporator. Obviously, Jeep is aware of this problem
and has made changes to fix it. However, in my case Jeep won't pay for the replacement saying
my vehicle with 45, miles is past the warranty period. It's my position that Jeep used a defective
evaporator in the first place and it's only my bad luck that it did not start leaking freon sooner. I

bought the vehicle nearly 2 years ago and it has had this problem intermittently. So I have no
heat or air conditioning, no back up camera, no radio, no handsfree phone. This situation
usually lasts about 5 minutes but eventually will start. I have not been to the dealership to see
about it so I don't know what it is. But this has the potential to be very dangerous for me. I am a
realtor and I've put 70k miles on my car in the past year. I am in it all the time and I need these
features to work. I bought this particular vehicle used and I love everything about it, except this.
Please do a recall on this feature. I'm not the only person that has had these problems. Vehicle
has had the ignition recall done. In the hot weather, you can't run the air conditioning as the car
will indiscriminately stall when you come to either a stop light or a yield. Car has to be put in
park and restarted. Last week, when merging onto a highway, rpms went all the way down. Had
to floor the car to get going and it knocked very hard. Had Jeep dealer look at this several times
and they keep saying there's nothing wrong with the car. There is a problem here that Jeep is
not addressing. They don't want to give a fair buy back price on the car, knowing we have a 19
year old driving the vehicle. Our local mechanic has said this is a very unsafe car and he
wouldn't put his family in it. Jeep dealers don't want to face the problem or address it. This has
been an issue for over a year, but becomes more apparent in summer months of hot weather.
The air conditioner blows hot air in the summer and cold air in the winter. Also, the power locks
do not work at times on the driver side door. All the lights in the interior speedometer panel, all
warning lights ect. Flash and the air conditioning goes off. Climate control automatically turned
itself off. When I turned it to max ac it blew cold air. Then I returned it back to ac and it blew cold
air again. Approximately 2 weeks later, mph at 60, same thing happened. When I took it in for
service, technician explained it as coils freezing up because of humidity. No action was
performed. I was driving down the highway and my drivers window graduley started sliding
down. At the time I was running the air condition. And the window started slowly coming down.
By the time I got home the widow was completely down. My husband tried to pull it back up and
as he did this the window broke right ino his hands and all over the seat of the car. And I was
told by another Jeep owner that she had a recall on her Jeep. I was just wondering if there was a
recall for it?. The in dash phone displayed on the navigation screen no longer rings to notify the
driver of an incoming call. Attempts to select the green button to answer the calls lead to a
transfer of audio from bluetooth to the handheld device, illegal to use while driving in CT , and
the call is terminated. Initially, I took the car Jeep Grand Cherokee to the dealer due to a rough
idle, a shaking that had not occurred before. They dismissed it saying it was due to us running
the air conditioning during the summer. I then ran the car with out the ac on and it still occurred.
Next, the car began cranking and not starting. I took the car back to the dealer, described the
problem, and asked them to look in to the tipm also as others were having the same problem.
The diagnosed the problem as "two codes" that needed to be updated and not the tipm. Within
24 hours, the car did not start and cranked again. For the third time, I took the car to the dealer.
They then reported it could either be the fuel pump or the tipm. I told them that was what I had
asked for them to look at the last visit. My extended warranty only covers a 5 day rental and
Chrysler has thus far refused to provide a rental until the part is received. Thank you. Consume
writes seeking reimbursement for vehicle repairs. Consumer would also like tpim replaced
along with all vehicle recalls associated with vehicle repaired. The blower to the heater and air
conditioning went out. I have had it replaced 2 times in less than 3 years. Now its out again. It's
difficult to drive in winter with no blower to a heater and difficult in summer with no blower to
the air conditioning. A mechanic I went to said he has seen multiple Jeeps with this same issue.
He believes it may be the cable wires due to the nearness to the engine and they were not big
enough to handle the heat. Is this true? If so, how do I get this fixed so it works properly and not
go out every year? Heater and air conditioner does not function properly. The failure is in the air
conditioning system. The failure causes the air conditioner to only blow cold air. Car Problems.
Air Conditioner problem of the Jeep Grand Cherokee 1. Air Conditioner problem of the Jeep
Grand Cherokee 2. Air Conditioner problem of the Jeep Grand Cherokee 3. Air Conditioner
problem of the Jeep Grand Cherokee 4. Air Conditioner problem of the Jeep Grand Cherokee 5.
Air Conditioner problem of the Jeep Grand Cherokee 6. Air Conditioner problem of the Jeep
Grand Cherokee 7. Air Conditioner problem of the Jeep Grand Cherokee 8. Air Conditioner
problem of the Jeep Grand Cherokee 9. Air Conditioner problem of the Jeep Grand Cherokee
Problem Category Number of Problems Equipment problems Equipment problems. Adaptive
Equipment problems. Navigational global Positioning System Gps problems. Labels problems.
An air conditioning system contains many sections. It starts at the compressor that compresses
the Freon to a temperature warmer than the atmosphere and pushes it through the condenser,
which releases the heat to the atmosphere. From the condenser, the Freon moves through the
dryer which contains a desiccant that removes any moisture in the system. From the dryer the
Freon flows through an H-block, which is similar to an orifice tube in function, where it turns the

liquid Freon into a fine spray or vapor. This vapor or spray moves through the evaporator and
absorbs the heat within the cabin and returns to the compressor. Check to make sure that the
internal air conditioning fan is functioning on all speeds. If not, the fan motor and blower motor
resister must be checked. Check for power to the blower motor. If the blower motor does not
have power, check the fuses, and if they are good, check to make sure there is power to the
blower motor resister. If there is power to the resister, the resister is bad; if not, the control
switch is bad. Check to see if the compressor comes on when the switch is activated. If the
compressor comes on, feel the larger of the two lines off the compressor. The large line is the
low side for the low pressure suction side which returns the Freon to the compressor. It
normally carries 30 to 60 lbs. The line should be cold. If it is, then there is a problem with the
electric motor controlling the doors under the dash. Remove the glove compartment insert,
operate the air conditioning and move the knob that controls the position of air and notice
which motor is not moving the lever to operate the door and replace the motor. If the line is not
cold, hook up the air conditioning gauges. Hook up the red high side line to the valve on the
small line and the blue or low side to the big line. Make sure that the knobs on the gauges are in
the off position. The small line from the compressor that goes to the condenser and then to the
firewall is the high side hose. This line contains from to lbs. Always be careful with this line. If a
bottle of Freon was hooked up to this line and the line opened to the bottle, it could explode
since the bottle has a lot less pressure than the line. Look at the gauges. They should read 29 to
30 lbs. If they are lower and the compressor did not come on, then it is undercharged and needs
Freon to make the low side switch come on and activate the compressor. Start the car and turn
the AC on. Open the low side only valve and allow the charge to build to 30 lbs. Listen for the
click in the low side switch to turn the compressor on. Shut the valve off if the compressor does
not come on. Turn the engine off. Rotate the compressor clutch be hand to see if it is loose
enough, and check the wire connector on the compressor. Start the engine and carefully check
for voltage at the compressor. If there's no voltage, check the fuses in the relay box under the
hood and the relays. If there is power to the compressor clutch, then the compressor is bad.
Check the gauges with the engine running and the AC on now that the system is charged and
see if it is cold. If it is, look for a leak in the system with a leak detector. If it is not cold, notice
the gauge readings. If the low side is high and the high side is also high, the H-block is plugged
up and needs to be changed. If the low side is low and the high side is low and does not move
or barely moves when the compressor comes on, the compressor is bad. If the compressor
makes a lot of noise or the clutch will not engage properly, it also requires a compressor. If the
high side is very high and the low side normal or low, the condenser is plugged up and needs to
be replaced. Don Bowman has been writing for various websites and several online magazines
since He has owned an auto service facility since and has over 45 years of technical experience
as a master ASE tech. Bowman has a business degree from Pennsylvania State University and
was an officer in the U. Army aircraft maintenance officer, pilot, six Air Medal awards, two tours
Vietnam. Step 1 Check to make sure that the internal air conditioning fan is functioning on all
speeds. Step 2 Check to see if the compressor comes on when the switch is activated. Step 3
Hook up the red high side line to the valve on the small line and the blue or low side to the big
line. Step 4 Look at the gauges. Step 5 Start the engine and carefully check for voltage at the
compressor. Tips The evaporator is in a box under the dash and uses electric motors to open
and close door within the box to direct heat to a desired area. The blower motor and resistor,
which controls the fan speed, is located behind and below the glove box. There is also a high
side switch in the high side line which shuts the compressor off if the pressure gets to high do
to a engine fan problem. There is also a low side switch which will shut the compressor off to
prevent damage to it if the Freon becomes too low. Air conditioning gauges Bottle of refrigerant
Air conditioning reclaimer Voltmeter. Federal laws require a reclaimer to contain the Freon. It is
illegal to release it to the atmosphere. Jeep Cherokee owners have reported 10 problems related
to air conditioner under the equipment category. The most recently reported issues are listed
below. Also please check out the statistics and reliability analysis of Jeep Cherokee based on
all problems reported for the Cherokee. I was driving in a residential area 40 mph when my car
suddenly jolted as if I had suddenly stepped on the brake pedal and then the gas pedal. I
stopped for a red light, and the car suddenly stalled. I shut the car off and then tried to turn it on
again multiple times and nothing. Thankfully, multiple people stopped to push me off into a
parking lot, because many people started beeping and the car would not move whatsoever. I
have had the car for only two months, this is extremely dangerous. If this had happened on the
highway, I would have been in an accident. Now 4 times sept. July air condition had to br
replaced. See all problems of the Jeep Cherokee. Air conditioner stopped working. Upon further
investigation, mechanic informed me the problem originated from a faulty evaporator system.
Based on Jeep blogs, it has been identified that Jeep has been aware of this faulty evaporator

problem, but will not take responsibility. Upon further examination by the repair technician
that's what needed to be replaced. I asked if they replace the evaporator with the same part and
he said no, they now use a different sku replacement evaporator. Obviously, Jeep is aware of
this problem and has made changes to fix it. Air conditioner has not worked since I purchased
in When the car is in motion or sitting still the car does not cool properly and everyone
complains of being hot in the car. The first time I was driving to florida and the smoke hit me in
the face and it scared me, I could have had an accident. This issue has been going on from
August to current date. The contact owned a Jeep Cherokee. The vehicle caught on fire while
parked. The fire department extinguished the fire, but did not file a report. The vehicle was
destroyed and towed to an independent facility. The manufacturer was notified of the failure.
The approximate failure mileage was 11, The vehicle was stationary. The water from the air
condition condensate line runs on a pan which in turn over flows over the side of the pan
running on to the exhaust steaming up under the car into the engine compartment and the steel
above the exhaust. The contact owns a Jeep Cherokee. The contact stated that the air
conditioning unit failed to work properly. The vehicle was taken to a dealer. The technician
stated that the refrigerant needed to be replaced. The vehicle was repaired however, additional
failures occurred. The instrument panel failed, the vehicle stalled without warning and the
vehicle failed to shift into reverse. The vehicle was towed to the dealer. The technician was
unable to diagnose the failure. The approximate failure mileage was not available. Like most
Jeep Cherokee owners, I had to pay a huge repair bill to get the air conditioner to work.
Numerous problems with Jeep Cherokee sport. During the first year of owning the vehicle the
vehicle was at the dealer 12 times for rust marks on the vehicle which the dealer described as
fall out and they insisted it was something the consumer had done to cause it to happen so
soon, the electrical system failed, as the consumer was driving all the gauges went out and the
vehicle just stopped, the air condition and radio were inoperative and still is, there was a
thumping noise which was attributed to the rotors which was supposedly fixed. The most recent
problem was with the power windows. Consumer states front rotors continue to warp after 2
replacements. When ever the truck hits a bump while traveling 50 mph or above will shake
violently. Owner is concerned about controlling the truck when this happens. Also the upper
and lower ball joint was loose which was causing the steering wheel to shake, the transfer case
was loose, the gasket and thermostat was replaced due to a coolant leak, cruise control was
inoperative, the air condition and heater only blows at defrost vents, the rear luggage rail came
out. Car Problems. Air Conditioner problem of the Jeep Cherokee 1. Air Conditioner problem of
the Jeep Cherokee 2. Air Conditioner problem of the Jeep Cherokee 3. Air Conditioner problem
of the Jeep Cherokee 4. Air Conditioner problem of the Jeep Cherokee 5. Air Conditioner
problem of the Jeep Cherokee 6. Air Conditioner problem of the Jeep Cherokee 7. Air
Conditioner problem of the Jeep Cherokee 8. Air Conditioner problem of the Jeep Cherokee 9.
Air Conditioner problem of the Jeep Cherokee Other Common Equipment related problems of
Jeep Cherokee. Problem Category Number of Problems Equipment problems Equipment
problems. Adaptive Equipment problems. Mechanical Jack problems. Labels problems. From to
, complaints about the vehicle not starting increased fold. In fact, the model year is riddled with
engine problems and a defective TIPM might be to blame. The TIPM Totally Integrated Power
Module distributes power to all the eletrical components in the vehicle, so when it starts acting
funny so do numerous other components in the car. Orders for new TIPMs were so abundant
that parts became scarce, prompting a class-action lawsuit claiming Chrysler ignored this
obvious defect. Needless to say, if you see a used Jeep Grand Cherokee on a lot just keep
walking. I paid last year to have it fixed. It was working ok for the summer, now it stop working
again. I took it back to the shop and was told to take it to the dealer. I purchased a new warranty
and they will not pay for the repair. I am mad as hell, I don't understand how can they build a car
with this type of problem and my car is not the only one. They were not blowing Hot air into the
cabin. My concern is that the Dealership had the unit and they should have looked into the issue
at to why the gear broke and check both sides. More upset that this issue that should have been
looked at while it was under warranty, now its off and cost for Labour over rated. This issue
should be Recall with Jeep , as I can see its fire issue. Quoting the mechanic, who is one of the
most honest in the business: "See this part. And what's worse, you have a lot more of these in
that Jeep. Again my truck is on 7 years old, how is it acceptable that I would have to pay for
repairs of this nature in just 7 years. I will never buy a Jeep again. AC problem Headed to the
dealership tomorrow. The AC blows doesn't work on passenger side. Will only blowing HOT air.
Driver side seems to be OK for now. I checked to see if I had lost pressure, but that check out
find. I purchased the Jeep in , and used the dealer for all required maintenance. My right tail
light kept going out, and my running lights burnt out within the first year. The motor on the vent
system had a high pitch since purchased, I complained about it at each visit, was assured it was

nothing. I had them check it again, and they replaced the motor. Now owned car for 4. Not to
mention I have had to replace the bulbs in the Rt Side tail lights at least once a year. The
running lights are not a simple replacement, they will require to remove the bumper to replace
yet, they are considered standard wear and tear. Frustrated with this Jeep. Trading in for Chevy.
I have not had this back to the Jeep dealer yet. Has anyone else had a similar problem and how
much did it cost to fix. I like the vehicle and want to keep it a few more years. AC problem
started in March Dealership looked into it and informed me a hose line had a leak but could not
fix at the time because they didn't have the right part in stock and it would take weeks for the
part to come in. Went back in April when they called to let me know the part was in and they
fixed within a few hours. June AC stopped working again Dealership couldn't look at it until 10
days later so I took it to a local shop with a good reputation on a Saturday. They checked it out
and said they couldn't find anything wrong but I was low on coolant. So they added coolant and
put dye in so it would show if there was a leak and told me to bring it back by on Monday when
they would be open all day and their AC expert could really look into it. They kept my Jeep all
day and said it blew cool air on the driver side and passenger side all day. Didn't charge me
anything and said bring it back if I had any more problems with it. July same thing happened
Took it back to local shop and they found that one of the ports had a leak and could fix it that
day. They checked the other port and said it was fine. July 31st stopped working again and I
decided to try a 3rd shop. They looked at it and said it was something to do with the dual
controls but could repair that day. Worked great for 2 weeks and now it is blowing warm and hot
air again. I will find my receipt and take it back to the 3rd shop tomorrow!!!! First my passenger
side quit blowing heat okay no biggy then the drivers side only blew Luke warm. Then the
clicking started. Being busy and this is my only car I finally made it into the dealership only to
find out my service contract is expired. Of course they couldn't find a leak but said something
was definitely leaking. Then they said they will charge me to fix the problem. Anybody else with
this problem?? I wish Mercury would make the Mountaineer again. It was the best SUV I ever
owned. My Jeep Cherokee has been in 6 times now for the AC and heat. It's always the
passenger side. Warm air for the AC and cool air for the heat. It's in right now they are say it's
no longer covered under warranty. Since its been an on going problem since I bought the Jeep I
think it should be covered. I don't know what to do. Well another one for the Jeep. Are you
kidding me? New to this site but this vehicle is four years old and I have had the actuator gear
inside the dash which operates the air flow repaired twice in four years, and this vehicle was
purchased new. AC stops working in the really bad heat, when it rains so you can't even open
windows. Dealer can't fix it because when I call for an appointment it starts working again. They
isolated the problem and schedule a fix that took a full day. It was the first time my dealership
actually KNEW what to do to fix my car and i didn't have to bring it back a bunch of times.
Overall not a huge problem except it
rj 45 wiring diagram
chevy sonic repair manual
88 isuzu trooper
apparently required them to remove my entire dash which meant they left pry marks in the
leather, scratched the dash, scratched the steering wheel, etc. They basically treated the
beautiful interior of my car like it was a 25 year old dump truck. They said the leather would
relax in the sun so the marks would disappear and that i would have to bring it back and they
could fix the scratches My dealership sucks. If you have a for-profit service, contact us. Ask
your Jeep dealer. Find something helpful? Spread the word. Share on Facebook Retweet this
page Email this page. Helpful websites No one has added a helpful site for this Grand Cherokee
problem yet. Be the first! Find a good Jeep mechanic Read reviews of repair shops in your area.
Enter your zip code: A free service from CarTalk. Send Comment Add Complaint. And, the car
was overheating. Search CarComplaints. Air conditioner makes loud noise and stopped working
after 2 years. Not what you are looking for? Search for something else:.

